
GEORGETOWN SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Minutes: December 14, 2023
via zoom
PRESENT: 

Karren Cowing, Alison Freeman, Ole Jaeger, David Polito, Sharon Trabona, Jim Coombs, Transfer Station manager, Bronwen Tudor, Selectman representative.
MINUTES: 
Dave Polito moved and Alison Freeman seconded acceptance of the minutes for November 9, 2023 as written. The minutes were approved unanimously. 
FISCAL:
The Committee reviewed the financial statement ending November 30, 2023. Alison has the invoice for the Gift of Bath certificates for Transfer Station (TS) volunteers, but has not presented it to the Town for payment. The Town received the DEP license fee, which members approved paying. Dave asked about the Attendants line item. Through five months of the fiscal year, 41% has been expended on salaries, which is how much should be expended. Solid waste disposal stands at 33% of the line item budget, although payments from this line usually are about a month behind.
OPERATIONS:

Jim Coombs reported that the TS has been operating satisfactorily. There was a metals pick up. After the metals were cleared out, a cardboard box of ordnance (live bullets) was found in the metals area. Jim gave them to the sheriff. Jim suggested the Committee pursue the jersey barriers to delineate the metals area. The barrels that have lined the metals areas are rusting so may need to be replaced at some point in the future. After a brief discussion, the Committee members agreed that the barrels may be versatile because they can be moved about rather than jersey barriers which are more permanent and more expensive. The cans and bottles have also recently been picked up. 
Karren Cowing suggested a purging of the kitchen items. There have been dishes and many other items that have been in The Mall for a while. Jim said several toaster ovens were thrown out. Jim said this weekend he would box up kitchen items for a trip to Goodwill. 

ORDINANCE:
Alison and Sharon planned on working revisions of the definitions, but personal issues prevented it from happening. Sharon Trabona noted that developing specific definitions is difficult and more than one meeting will be necessary to make final revisions. The Committee should focus on the definitions of resident, seasonal short-term renters, commercial hauler, and limited local hauler. Wherever possible, the definitions should align with the State’s definitions. 
Jim explained that over a two-day period someone brought two truckloads into the TS. No staff member recognized the person or the vehicle. When asked for a sticker, the person presented a current (green) Georgetown sticker. It appeared that this person was cleaning for a property management company, but it was unclear if the properties were in Georgetown or not.
Bronwen Tudor relayed to the Committee from the Select Board to “sharpen up the ordinance to clarify under what conditions the TS manager can bar or exclude someone from the TS”. She suggested that a focus in the ordinance should also include who can haul trash for residents whether paid or unpaid. She also suggested having a universal registration of persons providing short term rentals. 
Jim heard that Arrowsic had an ordinance discussion on how to manage short-term renters. The Town sent a letter to Arrowsic residents regarding this issue. Bronwen noted that Arrowsic has passed a ordinance for short term rentals that appears to be quite restrictive. 
Bronwen noted that Jim Peavey and the Age Friendly Committee are working on a housing initiative that could include regulations of short term or seasonal renters. They are researching other coastal communities. 
Dave asked Bronwen about why the Select Board stressed that the TS manager is the only employee who can bar someone from the TS. Currently, the ordinance states “attendant” not manager. She  shared that one Select Board member wanted the ordinance to state that only the TS manager had the authority to suspend someone from the TS. Bronwen suggested that a staff member be designated by the manager to assume the managerial role when the manager is not present at the TS. In addition, notification of a suspension should occur prior to when the offending party returns to the TS. The ordinance should include that the manager has the authority to deal with infractions in live time. Jim said the current ordinance gives the authority to the manager to protect the safety of the employees and citizens at the TS. Jim noted in the latest incident that he said it was a “suspension”. 

The Committee will hold a zoom meeting workshop to specifically address the above issues in the ordinance. It will be a public meeting. Ole suggested that prior to the next meeting members email other committee members their recommendations for changes to the ordinance to review. The Committee agreed to review the ideas put forth at the January 11th and then have a workshop on January 18th at 7:00pm  to refine the ideas presented. 

OTHER:

Alison has made the cards and purchased the Gift of Bath certificates for volunteers. 
Dave said the Age Friendly Committee housing group formed with the mission statement to address attainable housing and supporting a year-around community. 

NEXT MEETING:

The next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Thursday, January 11, 2024 at 7:00 PM. 

Dave moved and Alison seconded adjourn the meeting. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned. 
Bronwen moved that everyone have a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. Dave seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously with holiday good wishes to all.

Respectfully submitted,

Karren Cowing

Cc: Solid Waste Management Committee members, Selectmen, Town Office

Reuse, and reduce, recycle. 

Remember recycling and discarding less saves tax dollars. 


